
(EDITOR'S NOTE: The following letter was
received by Pat Bushman, Wolf Point JON
Chairman, during the last week of Janu-
ary. The letter was no doubt written in
response to recent newspaper articles
concerning allegations of discrimination
in the Wolf Point School system. The
author of the letter neglected to sign
his or her signature, however, one thing
that is very abvious is that the author
is white. One can only guess how much
this person believes in his or her own
opinions as this person lacked the nerve
to sign the letter and thereby identify
personally with the particular opinions
expressed below.#)

The following letter was printed in it's
entirety.

Discrimination?? Bosh! There's some
discrimination in the area all right but
it's all against the white people. How
would you like it to see "All White Ro-
deo, All White Basketball"--we hear of
"All Indian" type things all the time.

When are you going to start laying
the blame for your problems where it be-
longs? The Indian may have gotten a raw
deal years ago but that's dead and bur-
ied. MY grandparents lost Germany too
and we're not crying about it.

We have to live here now and remember
that many whites are third generation
natives here themselves. We can't change
what happened way back when but we have
surely been paying through the nose and
pocketbook for years and years and that
is the biggest mistake.

The only way the Indian is going to
get the self-respect he wants (or does
he?) and the respect of others is by be-
ing worthy of it. He can't demand it--he
must earn it!

Until the Indiass give up their wel-
fare type of life and work for a living
and decide to live by the law of the
land and be equal instead of wanting to
be better and have the best of both
worlds, there'll be no respect.

Why aren't the kids playing ball???
Ask their parents--if you can find them
sober enough to answer. Before the

school can do anything for them, they

have to have some encouragement and help

from home. Wake up and see the truth!!

Boy, what a laugh!! Indians create

more funds from federal sources. Where

do you think that money comes from but

the taxpayer? And plenty of UB taxpayers 

are getting pretty sick and tired and 

fed up with feeding, clothing, and pay-

ing for the Indians' medicine, glasses,

houses, and liquor while they loaf.

Someone Should clue you in too that

you do the Indians more harm than good

with your rabble-rousing ideas. Go to

the source of the problem if you want to

do some good--the InatAn parents—when

they are independant, self-supporting

and sober, they're children will perhaps

have the encouragement, confidence and

desires that you would like.

No teacher or school board or anyone

else can change or influence a child who

has a home environment that is what we

see in the majority of homes. When you

approached the school board why didn't

you stick around long enough for them to

answer you?? Afraid to get the facts??

Perhaps there is a good reason why you

didn't make the board.
I have seen and heard of Indian ba

bies underfed, sick, filthy, dirty, ne-

glected and mistreated. I feel so sorry

for them but the parents can do what he

likes with them. I saw one little girl a

parent had used a hot iron on. And ano-

ther someone put cigarettes out on. and

yet you seem to think that these child-
ren will grow up happ.i and unscarred and

dying to play ball. And if they don't

want to it's the white people's fault???

Boy, your're thinking is a bit warped.#

Dear Sir,
As a parent I read with considerable

interest the recent article in your

paper concerning discrimination toward

Indian youngsters in school. From this

article I got the understanding these

meetings were held by parents interested

in their youngsters welfare and rights.

I have a question which I hope you will

be able to answer for me.
Why aren't parents like myself ever

informed of or invited to such meetings?

Discrimination - I would say.
In the several years that I have

lived in Wolf Point I have come to

realize I am part of a very small

minority - a white parent trying to

raise a youngster who is 1/2 Indian -

trying to raise her so she can fit into

the community as a whole. Not just one

segment of it. Through the years I have

tolerated the innuendoes from both sides

of the community. However I feel this

is my minority and not my daughter's. I

am the only one she has to look after

her welfare and protect her rights.

Through their discrimination of as they

are denying my daughter who is as much

Indian as many of their youngsters - the

right of representation in matters that

concern her welfars.#

Sincerely yours,

Patricia A. Chase

INDIAN ART SHOW OPENS

Pine Ridge, South Dakota-Indian art-

ists, 14 years or older, are being in-
vited to enter their paintings, drawings
and sketches in the seventh annual Red
Cloud Indian Art Show which opens here
June 8.

More than $2,300 in awards money has
been provided by patrons of the art show
and the South Dakota Arts Council. Spon-
sored by Red Cloud Indian School of Pine

Ridge, it is now the largest Indian art
show in the northern states and attracts
entries from Indian artists throughout
the nation, as well as Canada.

No entry fees are charged to the art-
ists, and' no commission is charged on
any of the works sold to the public, ac-

cording to Brother C. M. Simon, S. J.,
director of the dhow. "We have been ex-
tremely pleased that each year fifty per
cent or more of the works shown have
been sold. This is an indication of the
public's growing interest in the splen-
did work being done by American Indian
artists," he said.

The show is open to the public, ad-
mission free, seven days a week, from
June 8 through August 10. Entry forms
may be obtained by writing to RED CLOUD
INDIAN ART SHOW, Red Cloud Indian
School, Pine Ridge, South Dakota 57770.#

WIC NEWS
77 new Grants 

On Friday January 3rd, USDA announced

that 77 new project sites have been se-
lected to participate in WIC, the

Special Supplemental Food Program for

Women, Infants, and Children for the

next six months.
WIC is administered by the Food and

Nutrition Service through cooperating

State Health Departments. The program

provides cash grants to make supplemen-

tal foods available to pregnant and lac-

tating women, infants and children up to

four years of age.
Approximately 156,800 women, infants

and children are expected to participate

in the 77. projects. In addition, the
Department of Agriculture announced
caseload increases for existing programs
amounting to 53,000 new participants.
Together these grants increase the pro-
gram by a half and bring the total
authorized caseload up to 640,000.

The program is funded at $100 million
dollars for the current fiscal year with
an additional $28 million available from
fiscal year '74.

WIC LEGISLATP1E RECOMMENDATIONS

The Senate Subcommittee on Nutrition
and Human Needs has requested that The
Children's Foundation submit recommenda-
tions for the WIC Program.

In initial recommendations The Child-
ren's Foundation proposed that WIC be
made a permanent nationwide program
which would be authorized for four years
at a time instead of the current two.

The Children's Foundation proposed
that the funding level be increased
gradually until it is sufficient to
serve all those eligible, authorizing
$200 million in FY '76 and $300 million
in FY '77. According to The Children's
Foundation estimates based on U.S. Cen-
sus data, there are at least 4.6 million
women and children under the age of four
eligible for supplemental food, and yet
supplemental food programs are available
to under 15% of this number.

The Children's Foundation made twenty

recommendations in all, and will stay in

touch with local WIC projects for their

input into the reauthorization and re-

funding process.
The Fort Peck Reservation has had the

WIC Program for one year, with offices

in Wolf Point and Poplar, yet many peo-

ple have failed to take advantage of it.

ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS: If you are

pregnant or lactating, or if you

child under 14 years of age, live

reservation, and are eligible for
health service care then you are

ble.

WHO TO SEE ABOUT
APPLYING FOR THE PROGRAM? 

have a
on the
public
eligi-

In Poplar contact Charles Headdress at

the PHS Clinic Phone 768-3491

In Wolf Point contact Helen Poitra at

the PHS Clinic Phone 653-1380

TRAINING AVAILABLE

There will be an Ironworkers Training
program that will last for 14 weeks and
will begin on March 13, 1975 in East
Gary, Indiana.

In order to be considered for this
program, you mast be Indian, 31 years of
age or older, and desire this type of
training. The International Ironworkers
Union is responsible for training of
students in the 14 week program.

Graduates are guaranteed jobs. Jobs
may be anywhere in the United States,
however, placement will be in the area
of the graduates choice whenever pos-
sible. There is a very good possibility
of obtaining employment in Montana and
North Dakota. Many jobs will be where
there is strip mining.

If interested, please call 768-3441
or see Joanne Pipe at B.I.A. Etployment
Assistance office.#


